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CALENDAR

24-25 March = KLA Special Libraries Section: Meeting =
Fa. Mitehell, Ky.

Administrative Council Meeting, 8:30AM, Gallery

Music in the Gallery series: . Chamber music by
Peter Simpson (bassoon) and the University of
Kentucky Tuba Quaret -. Noon, Gallery. Open to
the public.

Library Faculty Meeting - 8:30AM, Gallery
Library Science Collogquium - 2PM, Gallery (see note)

1975-77 Faculty Book Show and reception - Solarium,
King Library North;, 2-4PM. (see .note)

Administrative Council Meeting, 8:30-9:30AM, Gallery

Music in the Gallery series: Jazz with Vincent de
Martino. Gallery; :Noon. Open.to the public.

Current Exhibitss : Gallery, Special Collections -:"Here's to
you, Harry Clay:" ‘“(through 15 April). :Foyer, King Library
North = Spanish Manuscripts and imprints (13th-17th centuries) :
a selections from the collections of the University of Kentucky
Libraries: (through 30 ‘April).

Contributors to this - number: David Farrell (Editory, Ed O'Hara,
Maxy. -Ransbottom, .Jeahne Stevens, Bob Turner.
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ABOUT THE [ IBRARIES

Faculty Book Exhibit Reception:

There will be a reception sponsored by the Library Staff
Organization Thursday, April 7, from 2 to 4 P.M. in the
Department of Special Collections honoring University of
Kentucky faculty members exhibiting works published from
1975 to date at the Faculty Book Exhibit. All library
faculty and staff are invited to attend.

Library Science Colloguium:

Dr. Mary Kingsbury, Associate Professor, School of Library
Science at the University of North Carolina, will be the
speaker Monday, April 4, 1977 at 2 p.m. in the Gallery of
M.I.King Library-North. Her topic will be "The Future

of Children's Services in Public Libraries" and will dis-
cuss a study of the goals, trends and innovations in child-
ren's services in public libraries as seen by children's
coordinators and outstanding practicing children's librarians
in fifty of the largest cities in the country. The findings
should have implications. for all who offer library services
tc chilldren.

SENATE NOTES

Oon March 21, the University Senate convened at the Law School.

It was announced during the meeting that:

1. The campus-wide retirement dinner will be held April 4.

2. Pre-registration will be held on the dates announced in
the official university calander, April 11-20.

3. Ad hoc committees have been formed to study the numbering
of 400- and 500-level courses and to study academic ethics
(cheating) .

The decision to establish a master's degree program in
Planning has been postponed.

The most heated debate occurred in connections with proposed
changes in the University Withdrawal Policy. A procedure was
finally adopted that a student may withdraw from a course
during the first quarter of a term with no record of enroll-
ment appearing on the student's transcripts. i Bhereatter) i@
student may withdraw only upon petition and only after securing
the approval of his/her advisor, in structor, and dean.




